
OUR 8th BIRTHDAY CLUB MEETING
Another great evening of music to celebrate our clubs 8th birthday began with
Breakthru' starting the evening off assisted by Bob Dore on keyboards, then the
club players played a couple of tunes each, followed by The French Connection
with a couple of sets. John Cade gave us a couple of Christmas tunes before the
nights  main  attraction.  Foot  Tapper  from France,  escorted  here  by  our  good
friends Marcel and Michel from Shadomaniacs France.

BREAKTHRU'
As usual our house band began the event to get everyone in the mood and later
on in the evening they gave us a selection of vocals including -
Be Bop a Lula, I Gotta Woman, Wake up Little Suzie, Nine Times out of Ten,
Dynamite, Great Balls of Fire, At The Hop, Do You Wanna Dance.

THE CLUB PLAYERS
Steve Juden – Wonderful Land, Theme for Young Lovers
John Paton sang – I Could Easily Fall in Love with You, The Lonely One
Richard Kolendo – Genie with the Light Brown Lamp, Shindig
Robin Surridge – Riders in the Sky, Shadoogie
Gareth Morgan, with Marcel on Rhythm and Michel on Bass – Perfida, 36-24-36
John Clarke – Find me a Golden Street, The Breeze and I
Dave Keech , – Peace Pipe, Atlantis
Derek Misselbrook, - R & R Rock, Misty
John Bell – Man of Mystery, The Savage
John Cade – A Winter's Tale, Santa Claus is coming to Town
  NB John Corlett played Bass and Mark Winter played Drums on several of these

THE FRENCH CONNECTION
First set – In the Mood, Santa Ana
Second set – Riders in the Sky, Genie with the Light Brown Lamp

FOOT TAPPER
Foot Tapper gave us two sets, the first set of eleven tunes, the second set of
fourteen tunes, with John Paton, Paul Larkin and Terry Scott assisting on some of
the vocal numbers, the tunes are listed overleaf with photographs.

..AND FINALLY
What a great event the night turned out to be, a nice ending to a year of music.
We hope that the new year will be as good as last year and we look forward to
meeting new friends through our love of music.

Steve & Jean Juden
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FOOT TAPPER
Foot Tapper are a four piece band playing Shadows music from the Nancy area of
France, (I jokingly referred to them as The Nancy boys and left Bob with the task
of translating the double meaning into French – Sorry Bob)
The band consists of  Jacques Godot (Lead and vocals), Claude Jacques (Rhythm)

Albert Fabbro (Bass), Magico Rico (Drums)

First Set - The Stranger, Chattanooga Choo Choo, Flingel Bunt,Bossa Roo, 
In The Mood, Zambezi, Walkin', Genie with the Light Brown Lamp, Walk Don't
Run, My Grandfathers Clock, Frosty The Snowman

Second set –  Dance On, Foot Tapper, Find me a Golden Street, Isle of Capri,
Shadoogie, Mexican Bodega, Valley of the Sioux, Theme for Something Really
Important, Living Doll (with John Paton), I'm The Lonely One, I could Easily Fall
(both  with  Paul  Larkin)  Move  It  (with  Terry  Scott),  Apache/White  Christmas,
Sleigh Ride, FBI.

Jacques kindly put a few clips on 
You Tube of their part of the show

FOOT TAPPER Londres 18 12 2015 extraits concert 

FOOT TAPPER Londres 18 12 2015 chansons de Noel 

FOOT TAPPER Londres 18 12 2015 extraits 2 concert 

STOP PRESS
Baby Bell born on New Year's Eve

We received the wonderful news that John &
Julie Bell now have a healthy Baby Boy 
born at 16:57 on the 31st December 2015.
We all wish them many congratulations
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DlvBWT_49es
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fUPaVgg_udY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QLdFI1sXsIw


The LOCAL HEROES Show – 5th December 2015 
Back by massively popular demand, Barry Gibson’s The LOCAL HEROES  returned on the
5th December to the perform a tremendous show sponsored by the Surrey Shadows Club.
The first half featured many exciting Shadows tunes played on Lead Guitar by Barry Gibson
with Alan Jones on Bass, Howard Gillespie on Rhythm Guitar, Brian ‘Licorice’ Locking on
Bass Guitar and Harmonica, Cliff Hall on Keyboards, Dave Eyre on Drums and new comer
Frank Mead on Sax & Harmonica. Following a short break the band were joined by Keith
West who sang a great selection of classic Rock ‘n Roll songs to finish off a really great
evening.

Alan, Frank & Barry 

Howard, Licorice & Barry playing Nivram 

Keith West sings some good old R 'n R

We were so grateful  to Alan Jones in getting himself  down to  Surrey following a recent
difficult operation to remove his gall bladder. What an excellent bass player Alan is and what
a real trooper. We know many people were also looking forward to seeing Clem Cattini again
with the band, but sadly Clem’s health is not the best at the moment and so he had drop out
this time. After Barry Gibson made this announcement the whole audience cheered their best
wishes for Clem.      So, are we going to do it again in 2016?      Just watch this space.
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SOME MORE PHOTOS FROM LAST MONTH

Derek with his "Light Show" guitar John Cade plays Christmas tunes

Marcel, Michel and Gareth
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